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Grand Chapter of Kansas, O.E.S. 
Grand Secretary’s Office 

 

 
October 2019 

 
SECRETARIES – PLEASE DO NOT READ THE PART BETWEEN THE DOUBLE LINES IN 
CHAPTER.  IT IS POSTAL INFORMATION AND A COVER LETTER ONLY. 
 
 
Please check the contents of your email/envelope for the listed items.  Some items may be 
printed on both sides. 
 
Enclosed in this mailing is:  

1.  News From the Hive WGM’s Letter   
2. Isabel Adams Memorial 
3. Kathryn Webb Memorial  
4. Patricia Betty Memorial  
5. Mike Towner Memorial  

 

Grand Secretary Corner:  

 
Chapter Secretaries – 

 

*Sorry for the delay in getting this information out.  If you would like to split the 4 

memorials up and read at separate meetings,due to length that would be fine.    

 

*2018 Printing Rituals—On Nov. 1st we will have plenty in stock, the spiral bound with a 

blue or a  white cover ($30) and the new Extra Large print Spiral in purple only ($40). NEW 

NOW AVAILABLE---the smaller book bound rituals that many chapters give to candidates 

($25).  You can order by messaging me or e-mailing supply clerk Barbara < supplies-oes-

ks@sbcglobal,net> .    

 

*Everyone should have receive their chapter’s 2020 Dues cards some time ago.  If you have 

not already paid your invoice for them, please do so ASAP.   Hopefully you’re working on 

getting those dues notices out  

 

*Annual Report Packets will be sent out to you in the next few weeks.  I will individually e-

mail you electronic versions near the end of Nov.   

 

*Sympathy to Felicity Chapter #371 in Lindsborg on the death of their Secy Sister Carolyn 

Gibson.  For the time being, please address all correspondence to the WM Jenny Ayres, 1361 

W Kansas Ave, McPherson, KS 67460 

 

*Wathena #413 New Secretary:  Welcome Arlene Kuhnert, 511 Friendship Rd., Bendena, KS  

66008 

 

--Love, Christy  
  


